MINUTES
Children’s Services Division Spring Workshop

Friday, March 4th 2010

Albany Public Library

Time Meeting Called to Order: 10:02 AM

Virginia Euwer Wolff & Jim Tindall:

How to Host an Author or Illustrator at Your Library

Virginia pointed out that many authors do not visit schools and libraries anymore because a certain amount of author fatigue sets in over time. Other authors decide not to do certain things, or give different choices that organizations can choose from. 

Most important thing to do when hosting an author: 

1. Planning: Make sure the host’s and visitor’s goals match. 

2. Follow up: What was learned – what went wrong, what went right, who writes thank you?

Tasks the librarian can complete that allows an author to be comfortable: 

1. Make sure audience knows who the author is.

2. Make sure the audience has read author’s work.

3. Make sure people at front desk  or office know who the author is and that the author is coming.

4. Make sure the fee / honorarium is ready. 

5. Have materials ready for presenter (and participants) if requested.

6. Tell the author where they can park before they arrive (where the bathrooms are, which entrance to use, etc…)

7. Show appreciation.

8. Spell out arrangements beforehand and stick to them.

9. Prepare the audience 

a. Make sure they have thoughtful questions, and that they are written down ahead of time if possible.

Suggested websites with information on author visits: 

Jennifer Armstrong: http://www.jennifer-armstrong.com/
Susan Fletcher: www.susanfletcher.com
Deborah Hopkinson: www.deborahhopkinson.com
Nicole Rubel: www.nicolerubel.com
The Author Seeks to Improve Society – Tell them what is going on in your community:

1. What particular conditions exist in your school that they can help by addressing, or at the very least, being aware of?

2. Large immigrant population?

3. Has your school had a shooting?

4. Is there bullying that hasn’t been brought under control?

5. Have you had a racist incident? 

6. Shoplifting incidents? 

7. Hallway chaos? 

Virginia Euwer Wolff & Jim Tindall:

Reader’s Theater – Bat 6

Participants acted out The Chair by Virginia Euwer Wolff. Also, scenes from Bat 6 were recreated using prepared scripts. Reader’s theater was presented as a fun way to engage teens at the library. Rather than spending time memorizing a script participants read their lines out loud. 

Evelyn Sibley Lampman Award Luncheon

The 2010 Evelyn Sibley Lampman Award was presented to the Oregon author Roland Smith. Due to a scheduling conflict his wife and editing partner accepted the award in his place. 

Katie Anderson, Oregon State Library

(as quoted from her notes)

Letters About Literature

Almost 70,000 students wrote and submitted letters in the national Letters About Literature contest—this is a record!  Judging in Oregon took place earlier this week.  This was the first year I didn’t have a chance to read all the letters, but those I did were as amazing as always!  The judges did an excellent job discussing the letters, and selecting the winners.  I will send out an email announcing the winners as soon as I have all the publicity release forms from the winning students, probably last week of March. Thanks again to CSD for being a co-sponsor of this great project! And, if any of you are interested in judging the elementary or middle school level in the future just send me an email.  
Ready to Read Grant

Many libraries are starting to email or call requesting an estimate for their 2010-2011 Ready to Read Grant because they are working on their budgets.  The State budget has been approved without any changes to Ready to Read funding.  Unless something unexpected happens, the State Library expects your 2010-2011 grant amount will be the same as it was for the 2009-2010 grant cycle.

Focus on Children & Young Adult Institute

Focus is the 4 day professional development retreat for children’s and teen librarians who do not have an MLS, and who work at small libraries with limited resources and support for professional development.  Focus will take place this September 26th-29th at Menucha in the Columbia Gorge. 

Oregon Summer Reading Certificate

I hope you noticed my email yesterday about the 2010 Oregon Summer Reading Certificate design contest.  I sent it out on kids-lib and OYAN.

In the past, I drafted 3 mock-up certificates and you voted on which one you wanted the State to print.  Based on your feedback, there will be a few changes this year. This year we will make both a children's and a teen themed certificate. Because my design capabilities are very limited, we are holding a contest to design the certificates. You have the opportunity to design a 2010 Oregon Summer Reading Certificate and enter it into the contest.  The entries that I receive will be voted on in April by your colleagues.  The one children's and one teen certificate with the most votes will be printed for distribution and made available online.

Oregon Summer Reading Best Practices

One of the Oregon State Library’s priorities for the next few years is to increase education around library youth services best practices.  As you probably know by now, a few years ago the State identified three best practices: early literacy training, outreach, and summer reading programs.  The approach of the State Library is still that the best practices are guidelines for libraries who wish to improve, expand and develop their youth services, they are not required.  However, the questions remain… how do I improve my summer reading program, how do I expand my outreach program, and how do I start early literacy trainings?

The plan is that I will focus on one best practice for each of the next three years.  I will conduct research around each best practice, visit about 5 libraries to observe and learn how they are implementing the best practice effectively.  OYAN and the CSD executive board have already given their support for this project, and will help me by reviewing the best practice documents and work with me to get them approved by OLA. The result will be a list of model libraries and tools that will actually help children’s and teen libraries improve, develop, and expand youth services best practices. 

Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes

The Oregon College Savings Plan contacted OLA and the State Library asking us if we want to offer an Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes in which kids who participate in library summer reading programs may enter to win a Oregon College Savings Plan.  To make a long story short, after much conversation among the State Library, CSD, and OYAN and meeting with the Oregon College Savings Plan folks, we are most likely going to do this.  The idea is that the State Library would administer three components to the summer reading program: CSLP membership and manuals, Oregon Summer Reading Certificates, and the Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes.

What does this mean for Oregon libraries?

-In the Spring, all Oregon libraries would receive a box from the Oregon College Savings with all the Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes materials.

-The box would probably include a cover letter with information about the Sweepstakes, a one page instruction sheet to post at circulation and reference desks for library staff to refer to during the summer, a poster, 100 fliers to distribute during your school visits, 100 book marks, 100 entry forms with official rules to distribute to your SRP participants, and an order form if you need more contest materials.

-Your library may choose to use the materials however you want; and you may choose not to use them at all.

-If there is a winner at your library, you can choose to notify the winner and have a celebration.  If your library doesn’t want to do that, the Oregon College Savings Plan will do it all.

What would the prizes be?

-In Oregon, we haven’t started discussing this yet.

-In Minnesota, 15 winners each receive $1,000 College Savings Plans.  Each of the five congressional districts has three winners.

-The libraries the winners are associated with win $500.  

What would this mean for CSD?

-The Summer Reading Chair and Incoming Chair would review, provide feedback, and approve all contest materials and marketing materials.  These would come in two emails, one with the contest materials and one with the marketing materials.  The OYAN CSLP Liaison would also help with this task, and the Youth Services Consultant would facilitate the work.

-Promote the Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes to libraries at meetings and conferences when appropriate.  OYAN and Youth Service Consultant would also help with this task.

At this time, the State Library has submitted a proposed MOU to the Oregon College Savings Plan in response to their request.  We haven’t heard back from them yet, but I will keep you up-to-date as soon as we get more information.  Please keep your eyes open for emails on kids-lib with the subject Oregon Summer Reading Sweepstakes.

Rick Samuelson, CSD Chair

OLA / PNLA Split

Rick would like anyone who still has concerns regarding the changes to contact him. As our representative, he wants to hear from those with questions, concerns or thoughts. 

The Oregon Reader’s Choice Award (ORCA) will replace the PNLA Young Reader’s Choice Award (YRCA). Rick is currently creating bylaws for this new honor. The rules are going to be similar to YRCA rules.  Rebecca Cohen, the former PNLA representative for the state, will be the new ORCA Chair. This award will be a collaborative effort between OLA, CSD, OYAN PNBA and other organizations. 

Save the Date

Keep eyes on KidsLib for exact dates and more information. 

The Performer’s Showcase will be held at Salem Public Library on September 25th, 2010

Tualatin Public Library will also be giving a storyteller’s showcase sometime in May. 

Officer Nominations
CSD is looking for officer nominations for next year. 
Time Meeting Adjourned:  2:55PM

